
CITY OF CARMEL-BY-THE-SEA, CALIFORNIA 
NOTICE INVITING BIDS 

For 
SUNSET CENTER BOILER REPLACEMENT RE-BID 

 
Notice is hereby given that the City of Carmel-by-the-Sea is soliciting bids from qualified Contractors for work including but 
not limited to: removing two cast iron atmospheric boilers containing lead and installing one new high efficiency 
condensing boiler and other electrical & mechanical work as shown or indicated in the Drawings and Specifications. 

There will be a Mandatory Pre-Bid Conference and Site Tour on Tuesday, January 7, 2020 at 10:00 AM for all 
interested Contractors.  The tour will meet at the City of Carmel-by-the-Sea Sunset Boiler Room, located on Mission Street 
North of Tenth Avenue. On street parking is available on Mission Street near the boiler room. 

The Invitation for Bids is available at http://ci.carmel.ca.us/carmel (under the tab “I Want to Submit a Bid or Proposal") 
or by contacting Carmel Public Works Department at 831-620-2070.  At the time of the Bid opening, the successful Bidder 
must be legally entitled to perform Contracts requiring both California Type C-4 and C-36 Contractor License’s.  Questions 
regarding this solicitation are to be directed to Robert Estrella, Public Works Project Manager, at restrella@ci.carmel.ca.us.  
All questions must be in writing, submitted via email by January 14, 2020 at 11:00 AM.  Responses will be posted 
on the City website at http://ci.carmel.ca.us on January 17, 2020 by 5:00 PM. Sealed Bids shall be received no later 
than 2:00 PM on Tuesday, January 21, 2020 and shall be submitted to the attention of the City Clerk with the envelope 
clearly labeled “Sunset Center Boiler Replacement Invitation for Bids 2020-041-005 Re-Bid” and showing the name 
of the Contractor. 

Bid may be hand delivered or mailed as follows:  
 
 US Post Office  FedEx/UPS/ Courier Service or Hand Delivery  
 City of Carmel-by-the-Sea   City of Carmel-by-the-Sea   
 City Clerk   OR  City Clerk   
 P.O. Box CC   Eastside of Monte Verde between Ocean & Seventh Avenues  
 Carmel-by-the-Sea, CA 93921   Carmel-by-the-Sea, CA 93921    
 
Bids will be publicly opened at the City Hall Council Chambers, located on the eastside of Monte 
Verde Street between Ocean and Seventh Avenues, at 2:00 PM on Tuesday, January 21, 2020.  Bids 
received after the stated deadline will be returned unopened. 

Bids must be accompanied by a ten percent (10%) bid bond, certified check, or cashier's check 
payable to “City of Carmel-by-the-Sea.” Bid bonds shall be in original form (no fax or photocopy) and 
executed by the Bidder and an acceptable surety. Bids shall be in accordance with the prevailing hourly rate 
of per diem wages for this locality and project as determined by the State of California, Department of 
Industrial Relations, pursuant to California Labor Code Sections 1770, 1773, and 1782.    

Per Sections 1725.5, 1771.1, 1771.3, and 1771.4 of the Labor Code, this project is subject to 
compliance monitoring and enforcement by the Department of Industrial Relations. All Contractors and 
Subcontractors shall be listed in the bid proposal, subject to the requirements of Section 4104 of the Public 
Contract Code, and shall be currently registered to perform public work pursuant to Section 1725.5 of the 
Labor Code.    


